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Mike Bobinsky, director of Portland Public Services department, opened the meeting and 
introduced the project. Carol Morris of Morris Communications took the floor and explained 
the agenda and format for the meeting.  The first 30 minutes would consist of a formal 
presentation, to be followed by a workshop session where the public was asked to circulate 
among stations, providing written feedback. She asked how many people had attended 
January



It was explained that the recommendation was for the new road to be designed for 25 mph 
speeds, down from the currently posted 35 mph.  A cross-section of the proposed road was 
shown for a point north of Cumberland Street.  The overall curb-to-curb width would be 
reduced from  the current ~175ft to ~71ft.  This would include, 4 11-ft. vehicle lanes, a central 9 
ft. pedestrian refuge/turning lane, and two 5-ft. bike lanes with 3-ft. painted buffers.  A 
potential reconfiguration showing a restriping for transit was also shown.   Improved bus 
service was also recommended.  Development would be initially focused on nodal centers such 
as the Congress Street intersection.

Figure 2: Marginal Way intersection proposal as shown at Oct. 1st Public Meeting

Randy Dunton of Gorrill Palmer took the floor to discuss the Marginal Way intersection.  This 
intersection is particularly challenging.  It is the bottleneck of the whole corridor.  The team 
looked at a variety of different treatments in trying to find the best solution. These included 
roundabouts, moving the highway ramps, changing signalization phases, and a raised center 
median but all were deemed unworkable.  The recommendation for the intersection was 
presented as shown in Figure 2.  This solution eliminates left and through movements for those 
approaching the intersection on Marginal Way from the East.  Traffic volumes for these 
movements were very low and the Study Team felt that they could be diverted through East 
Bayside with minimal negative effects.



Cathy took the floor and presented the options for Lincoln Park.  Two configurations were 
presented; one which extended the park 45-50 feet and one that extended it 75-80 feet.  Each 
option has different options for new development space.  She then moved on to the topic of 
street reconnections.  This is a complex topic and the public was asked to go to the station 
depicting graphic for all the details.  Cathy made clear that where streets were not 
recommended to be connected, no changes were being recommended that would preclude the 
city from reconnecting them in the future. Bike infrastructure was presented as the previously 
mentioned bike lanes with painted buffers. The team is considering into bike boxes at 
intersections and wanted the public



METRO service was desired, as was the creation of a 



contingent found them unworkable, undesired, and inappropriate. They felt all crossings should 
be at grade to be consistent with the urban street aesthetic that is desired for the corridor. 

Station 8: Bike Infrastructure
People were largely in favor of the bike lanes with painted buffers covering a good 

swath of professed confident and less confident riders.  A vocal contingent did continue 
previous advocating for physically separated lanes despite them not being shown.  Bike boxes 
were more divisive.  Many people reacted favorably to the proposed bike boxes however a 
similar amount of commentary was provided questioning their effectiveness, appropriateness, 
and safety.  In particular, multi-lane bike boxes (providing access across a lane of traffic) were 
viewed very negatively.  Single lane bike boxes were mostly just seen as unnecessary - by 
thosenot in favor of them.  Known bike advocates spoke the most strongly against them. A 
comment was left (as well as comments at other stations) in favor of the roundabout at 
Commercial as a good solution for bicyclists.

Station 9: Parking
This station had little discussion as there was nearly universal agreement that on street 

parking was not a good thing to have on Franklin St.  The only major concern was that a lack of 
on-street parking might impact the development of the street level retail/restaurant uses that 
people wished to see in the corridor.  One person did mention that they liked on-street parking 
because it acted as a buffer between traffic and the sidewalk. 

Transcribed Public Comments

Note: All underlines, CAPS, and most punctuation are taken from the comments.  Italics are 
used for comments made by the recorder to give context. 

Multiple comments with the same wording will be consolidated, for example if a poster had 3 
post-it notes all saying 



�x Love the swerve and change in shape so less highway, more graceful
�x Would like to see it narrower between Marginal and Congress.
�x Narrower Franklin St. is fantastic idea!
�x Alignment needs to be same throughout, creating a bottleneck at Lincoln is bad.
�x Keeping Franklin to East to expand Lincoln Park is a preferred option.
�x Really like 



�x Does Wilmot cross Somerset? Should
�x Reconnect Federal + Newbury. Extend Lincoln Park to close to original boundary.

Bike/Ped
�x A rotary is more dangerous for pedestrians in a heavily populated area with right on red 

traffic it may not be worth the expense. 
�x As a biker with 800 miles this year across European roundabouts, we learned to love 

them and were much safer. 
�x The rubber will meet the road when length of pedestrian crossing lights are set. They 

need to allow for complete traverse of all 4 lanes or they will be ignored. 
�x Cumberland 



�x As heavy bike user and driver I like both options.  Public transit should be included I 



�x Really (with arrow to � 2̂5 speed limit sign + design speed)
�x More lanes, larger curb radii than those in place today, and higher design speeds are not 

acceptable. They represent a sharp departure from what I, and many others, believed 
were the goals of this project.

Other
�x Full connectivity @ Newbury and Federal would be ideal.
�x 25mph
�x Opportunity to beautify median with flowers and shrubbery!
�x Do not forget to add beauty in the median with gardens a la Deering and Brighton 

corner. 
�x Please low height streetlights to help restore our night skies.
�x Please consider Silva Cells under the sidewalks and permeable pavement/pavers for the 

sidewalks and roadways.

Station 3: Transit

Pro Transit
�x More Metro, fewer lanes at Exit 7
�x Definitely think the New Franklin St. should have transit service 



Other
�x Reconnection of Federal and Newbury Streets are needed to help put city back 

together. 
�x Yes to reconnecting Somerset, Federal, and Newbury.
�x The road does not have to be straight. It can be widened in different areas. There would 

not be enough of an ess to cause problems.
�x We need sidewalks Marginal to Commercial now!

o Yes, indeed!
�x With the land already open you could make the pedestrian and bicycle lanes a lot wider. 

Make ped/bicycle lanes wider.
�x 25mph
�x Don



�x Building height 4 stories +.  Define height by stories not feet.
�x Looks good to encourage building at curbside.
�x New development across from Lincoln Park should not be higher than 3-4 stories.
�x Definite height restrictions and new development should align with historic architecture 

of Portland. 

Uses
�x All frontage on Franklin st. should be developed mixed use and with flavor of existing 

neighborhood 



�x Please keep light poles low and hooded down to restore our night sky.  Please plan for 
trash cans. If the hope is to make this more active, any plan for public bathrooms?

�x Design elements franklin and marginal to be official gateway presence
�x Portland Maine, like the other one could begin to discourage driving downtown.
�x I would like to see very close oversight of who develops the orange parcels and how 

they are regulated. Strip malls and the like would be very unwelcome.  *NO TAX 
INSENTIVES/WAIVERS/EASMENTS*

�x Low lights! Less light pollution!!
�x Any refill should include lots of trees, unlike what has been done by the new condos.
�x Bury the road.
�x Build over the road
�x Let



�x Pedestrian + bike access to back cove very important = for cars! Widening lanes at 
intersections is daunting for crossing pedestrians. 

�x Low auto LOS does NOT adversely affect bike/ped conditions. Generally it IMPROVES 
them. 

�x Bike/ped overpass here for Bayside Trail?
�x Please consider pedestrians at Marginal Way crossings
�x With an opportunity to essentially design the intersection from scratch, it is 

unacceptable to present no improvement to the alignment of the Bayside Trail.

Too big/Too wide/too many lanes
�x This is too big! Policy gets to decide DESIRED road throughput not engineers.
�x TOO BIG! If you build it they will come: cars not people/bikes.
�x Don



�x This is such a deep disappointment 



�x Maybe a parking garage near the interstate 95.

Removed traffic movement concerns
�x This intersection should preserve west bound traffic along Marginal Way.
�x Fox Street is not adequate for all the traffic from this plus all the new development in 

Munjoy Hill + East Bayside.
�x Not a good idea to reduce turn options on Marginal Way westbound at Franklin. After 

the effort to restore street connections, this goes backward. Lots of new 
businesses/development in East Bayside this idea doesn



�x Love the infill!
�x Build up on the infill properties
�x What is the reason to enlarge Lincoln Park? How much would it improve?
�x Active edges are important 



�x Maximum extend and restore Lincoln Park 



�x Connect all 4 cross streets for all modes. Disperses traffic minimizes neighborhood 
impacts. 

�x Restore the city fabric and make as many streets across franklin as possible. There are 
options for commuters besides Franklin. 

�x Yes for street connections
�x The more connections the better 



�x Makes sense streets though warehouse buildings lower bayside.
�x Complete Somerset connection to Forest.
�x Whole Foods access is crazy, crazy figuring out how to get back to Parkside.
�x Timing is important with too many pedestrian crossings there will be a lot of starting 

and stopping - accidents

Comments from Bike Bridge Posters

Against
�x NO BRIDGE
�x Huge cost, huge maintenance
�x It seems to me that a bridge solution would take up to much of the surrounding area to 

be feasible. 
�x Crossing needs to be at grade. Do it right.

o Yes at grade
�x Crossing at grade only
�x This is a bad use of resources
�x At grade crossings only!
�x A pedestrian/bike bridge symbolizes a road that is built for cars not people. It is an 

afterthought.
o I agree can



�x Crossings for herd paths adj. East Bayside public gardens
�x I haven



�x I like the buffered bike lanes
o Me too, and the bike boxes

�x Protected bike lanes encourage users of all levels. Not just experts.
�x Protected bike lanes 



�x Like example of sidewalk area, hopefully bicycle area. Looks nice. Like traffic circle. We 
are used to from biking in Europe and found traffic circles safe.

�x Has anyone looked at Montreal? Have biked tight through downtown traffic worked 
well, felt safe.

�x Bikes should be in traffic on the peninsula
�x I saw urban parkway option in PDF but don



�x Support limits to parking

In Favor or Parking
�x On street parking acts as a buffer btwn people/pedestrians and traffic 



and thus removal of the median. It was also noted that trees would be planted at the sides of 
the road. People were also concerned about safe pedestrian crossings along the new road.

Station 2: Cross section / Traffic Calming measures
The staff and committee members manning this station reported that there was a lot of 
interest and approval around designing with future transit in mind.  There was some concern 
about the bike lane being situated between the bus stops and the sidewalk.  While the 25 mph 
speed limit was generally approved of, there were some voices that felt it could be higher so as 
to get cars moving and out of the way. Overall, there were very positive reactions.

Station 3: Transit
The people manning this station reported that a number of island residents attended and were 
concerned about relieving the parking issues at the Commercial St. end of the corridor/ the 
Casco Bay Lines parking garage. There was a lot of talk about the type of transit needed, i.e. bus 
vs. trolley. In general, there was a lot of interest in transit as a way to relieve parking issues 
throughout the corridor and beyond.

Station 4: Development
The people manning this station reported that there was interest in seeing mixed-use 
development, particularly first floor retail with other uses above.  A lot of concern was 
expressed about keeping building heights low (3-4 stories at most).  People mentioned that 
Franklin from Congress/Cumberland is a good view corridor in both directions (to Casco Bay 
and to Back Cove) and that they did not want development to block the views. Related to this, 
the ridgeline is a prominent position in the city skyline and there was concern that whatever is 
built there should be a high quality, statement building.  There was also a lot of interest in 
affordable housing as it is in limited supply on the peninsula. Finally people wanted to see 
significant infill to help knit the city back together.

Station 5: Marginal Way Intersection
The people manning this station reported that there was a very high level of discussion and 
activity at this station. Many people offered and discussed alternative approaches to the 
intersection.  There was concern about making it safe and accessible for bikes and pedestrians.  
The restricted movements also raised a lot off questions about where this traffic would be 
diverted. People felt strongly that the road was too wide and too big.  This was seen as making 
it even worse for bikes and pedestrians than the current conditions, particularly with the lack of 
crossings on two legs.  Also, the eliminated movements leaves bicycles travelling in that 
direction trapped if they are unaware and do not take an earlier turn.  Many doubted that it 
would be much of an improvement for cars. 

Mike Bobinsky, City of Portland



Markos Miller, co-chair of the PAC, noted that he had heard from a few people that they felt it 
would be a 



Kevin Donoghue, co-chair of the PAC, acknowledged that the unpleasantness of the late 
breaking Marginal Way solutions did seem to make it a topic that should come up. He noted 
that he uses Marginal Way as a cyclist and the proposed intersection would make that no 
longer feasible, which in turn would make it much more important to have a viable trail option.

Alex Jaegerman, City of Portland Planning department, voiced the thought that something like 
the bridge would be so far down the road that it shouldn



development.  One person who runs a private bus company voiced some concerns about the 
roundabout and how it would impact buses serving the cruise ships. There were a few voices 
for having on-street parking as a buffer between traffic and pedestrians.  In the end a clear 
majority were in favor of not having on-street parking in the corridor.  People appreciated that 
not having it was more flexible in terms of future changes to the road.  They noted that they 
had a talked with one person who said that they felt bike boxes were counter intuitive as they 
sought to reduce conflicts by bringing bikes out into the middle of the road. 

Markos asked where the cross-section presented in the graphic was located on Franklin Street.

Cathy Offenberg of IBI Group replied that it is at the widest section between Fox and 
Cumberland Streets because the widest point was a good place for comparison to the current 
conditions.

There was some talk about cross-street connections, particularly Federal Street.  Cathy noted 
that IBI Is working hard to get the new ideas they had heard in the last few weeks narrowed 
down and into the model.  The issue with Federal in particular is that it would have to cross the 
left-hand turn lane for traffic approaching Congress St., which is a complicated situation.  A 
similar problem exists with Lancaster Street.

Markos noted that it would be very helpful for the PAC if they could be given some information 
later on as to what the alternative choices were and the reasons why desired elements, such as 
a Federal Street reconnection, may have been deemed unfeasible. 

There was a question about how much weight was given to the public input over PAC input, in 
the face of modeling. 

Carol responded that in most cases there was not a lot of difference of opinion between the 
two and that at this meeting they had asked the public for its opinion on some fairly specific 
topics.  The team will now synthesize the PAC and public feedback in concert with their 
feasibility and safety assessment to make final recommendations that are best aligned with the 
vision and goals of the project

Mike Bobinsky thanked everyone for their time and closed the session at 8 pm.


